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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

As mentioned in the first newsletter of this year we continue with our journey of improvement 
with a focus on developing: 
• Increased student achievement in writing 
• Increased student achievement in mathematics. 
 

Staff will continue to develop this work in their programming and planning to continually 
improve our student’s pathways and outcomes. 

 

Student Leadership 
I would like to congratulate our student Leadership Team for the fantastic way in which they have begun 2021.  
At our last assembly we formally inducted the Student Representative Council (SRC), House Captains and 
Vice Captains into office.  Congratulations to our two school captains Emily Taylor and Jack Higgins and 
secretary, Vaine Guy on being elected to their roles. I would like to also congratulate the newly elected Year 8 
SRC students.  They are Harry Guy, Jackson Kuchel, Poppy Steinert and Isabella Paschke. The SRC were 
involved in a leaders meeting last Friday where they planned for the year. 
 

Our House Captains and Vice Captains did a terrific job with the swimming carnival.  Congratulations to all that 
participated and special congratulations to individual medal winners and the King House for their fifth shield in 
a row.  Special mention to Randell who were just three points behind in second place.  Leaders will soon be 
busy organising teams for athletics events in readiness school and interschool sports days. 
 

Governing Council 
Thank you to the parents that attended our Annual General Meeting.  I look forward to working with the elected 
Governing Council members and building our connections with the community to continually improve our 
school. 
 

Special thanks to our elected members: 
 

Chairperson  Brenton Kroehn 

Deputy Chairperson Troy Lehmann 

Secretary  Bronte McLean 

Treasurer  Kirsty Sargeson 

Finance  Felicity Ziegler 

Staff Reps  Callan Smart 

Committee Members Leanna Bishop 

   Erin Jones 

Danny McGurgan 

Andrew Nitschke 

Nina Rayner 

   Paul Tripodi 
 

External School Review 
As you were aware we have just completed our External School Review (ESR).  This process involved a panel 
of reviewers analysing a great deal of our data.  They listened to presentations from the leadership group, 
participated in classroom observations and had conversations with governing council, parents and staff.  It was 
a pleasure to tell our story and be involved in the review as we continually strive to improve. Initial feedback is 
very positive.  We will receive formal documentation outlining details from their ‘lines of inquiry’ and future 
directions.  I would like to thank all parents and governing council members for their participation.  Thanks also 
to the students for representing their school with pride and the staff for their professionalism and flexibility to 
meet requirements of the review. 
 

Traffic Light Data 
Next week parents/caregivers will receive traffic light data via DayMap to provide feedback on student 
achievement for the first five weeks.  Please discuss this with your child and seek further information from 
subject teachers if required.  This is very powerful in supporting the learning outcomes. 
 

VET Awards 
It was a pleasure to attend the 2020 VET awards at the Berri Hotel earlier this term.  Waikerie High School had 
four finalists, Joseph Mee, Chantelle Miller, Parker Steinert and Emily Taylor.  This is a fantastic effort and we 
congratulate them on their achievements.  To top the night Emily was named Trainee of the Year and Parker, 
VET Student of the Year. Congratulations!  



Interschool Swimming 
Congratulations to all students who represented us at the Interschool Swimming at Loxton.  While limited 
success in the pool, most impressive was the grit, determination and TEAM effort displayed by the students.  A 
big thank you to the many parents and family members that came along to support us. 
 

Year 12 Parent BBQ 
Thank you to our Year 12 parents that supported their children in attending the evening. Congratulations to 
Phil Valentine, Senior School Assistant Principal on organising and presenting a very informative evening. 
Thanks also to our Year 12 teachers for their commitment to students and the passion displayed toward 
achieving the best for them. 
 

Student drop and pickup 
Reminder to all parents about morning drop off and afternoon pick up from school.  Please refer below.  Safety 
concerns have also been raised for cars dropping off and collecting students at the corner of Blake Road and 
Lawrie Terrace. Please use the Recreation Centre car park and students use the lights crossing into the 
school. 

 

Craig Griffiths 
Principal 

 

DROP OFF AND PICKUP FROM SCHOOL 

 

MORNING AND AFTERNOON DROP OFFS AND COLLECTIONS 
The school requests that all parents/caregivers use the Recreation Centre car park to drop 
off their children in the morning and collect them in the afternoon. We ask that 
parents/caregivers DO NOT collect their children from outside the Administration 
building or Bus car park. This creates the potential for an accident and this has 
happened in the past. Your child’s safety is paramount.  
 

CAR PARKING 
Please do not park in the staff car park area, located along Blake Road. There are temporary car parks 
outside of the Administration Building, if you need to see the administration staff for any reason or have a 
meeting with a teaching staff member. We would be very appreciative if all parents/caregivers can support 
us in this process. 
 

Summary of key policies and procedures 

LATE 
ARRIVALS  
 

AND 
 

EARLY 
DEPARTURE 

If a student is arriving late with parent consent they MUST have a note in their 
diary explaining the lateness. 
 
If a student needs to leave early they MUST have a diary note which they show to 
their home group teacher (HG teacher will initial it).  The student must show it to 
the subject teacher when they need to leave and then show it to the admin staff in 
the front office as they sign out. 

MOBILE 
PHONE 
 
SMART 
DEVICES 
 
LAP TOPS 

No student is permitted to use a mobile phone at any part of the school day whilst on 
school grounds. 
Inappropriate use of smart devices is prohibited. 
Using a mobile phone to create a personal hotspot that bypasses the school network is 
prohibited. 
Parents / Caregivers who need to contact their child during the school day are expected 
to do so by phoning the Front Office on 85412533. Likewise, students are expected to 
use the Front Office to contact their parents if a need arises 
 
Students not following this procedure will be required to place the phone/device in an 
envelope that is collected from the front office by a parent/caregiver. 

YEAR 12 
HOME 
STUDY 

Year 12 students must present home study cards or a note to the front office when 
arriving. Students without cards must sign in unexplained. Students are not permitted to 
leave without cards or a signed note from Mr Valentine. (No home study first 2 weeks) 

UNIFORM 

We are very proud of our school uniform and they look fantastic on the students.  It was 
very pleasing to see all student in uniform at the start of the year.  Reminder we have 
new skirts for the girls. These are NOT to be hemmed up to ensure our skirt length is 
adhered to within the uniform policy. 

 



 

 TERM 1 2021 AT A GLANCE 

 MARCH 

Mon 1st Adelaide Swimming Competition 

Tue 2nd Year 8 Immunisation Catch Up 

Wed 3rd Standards Morning 

Mon 8th ADELAIDE CUP HOLIDAY 

Wed 10th 1500m & Hurdles L1&2 

Fri 12th Sports Day 

Fri 19th Year 8/9  Christian Options Seminar 

Fri 19th Interschool Athletics Training Rec Centre Oval  

Sat 20th YEAR 12 FORMAL 

Tue 23rd INTER-SCHOOL SPORTS DAY at Waikerie High School 

 APRIL 

Fri 2nd Good Friday 

Mon 5th Easter Monday 

Thu 8th Adelaide Athletics 

Fri 9th 
End Term 1 – 2:20pm Dismissal 
Reports available on DayMap 
Parent Newsletter on DayMap and Waikerie High School Web page 

Tue 27th TERM 2 COMMENCES 

Thu 29th Parent Interviews 

 MAY 

Tue 4th School Photos 

Fri 7th Recognition of Success Assembly 

Tue 11th Start NAPLAN Testing 

Wed 12th Cross Country – Lunch to L6 

 
 
 
 

 
 



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR VET AWARD WINNERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Waikerie High School would like to congratulate Parker Steinert (Rotary Riverland VET Student of the Year) 
and Emily Taylor (Riverland School Based Trainee of the Year) for WINNING their respective categories in the 
recent Regional VET awards. Joseph Mee and Chantelle Miller all did very well, being named as finalists in the 
VET student of the year category. 
All students attended a gala dinner, on Friday 12th February in Berri, where the winners were announced. Our 
winners now have the opportunity to apply for state and even national recognition later on this year. Waikerie 
High School is extremely proud of these students, and grateful for the opportunities that VET pathways can 
provide for students. 

Matt McDonald 
VET Coordinator 

 

2020 Rotary Riverland and Mallee finalists 
Joseph Mee, Emily Taylor, Parker Steinert and Chantelle Miller with 

Matthew McDonald VET Coordinator and Craig Griffiths Principal 

Emily Taylor 
2020 Riverland and Mallee 

Australian School Based Trainee of the Year 

Parker Steinert 
2020 Vocational Education and Training 

Student of the Year 



 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL SENIOR SCHOOL 

 

Year 12 – Balance the Big Year 
All Year 12 students participated in a wellbeing workshop on Friday 12th February that 
covered strategies to succeed in Year 12.  Matthew and Emma from the Life Matters group 
covered the topics of time management, dealing with stress, supporting others, goal setting 
and pursuing hobbies.  The workshop was both informative and interactive and hopefully gave 
the Year 12 students some strategies to help them this year.  Thank you to our Pastoral Care 

Worker, Janine Grieger, for organising the workshop and providing pancakes to the students at recess.   
Furthermore, Janine will be running regular Year 12 ‘Happy Hours’ which involve activities and food to help 
the students relieve some stress during this busy year. 
 

Year 12 – Parent BBQ  
Thank you to all students, parents, caregivers and siblings that attended the Year 12 BBQ on Wednesday 
17th February.  There was a good turn out and the evening provided a great opportunity for parents and 
caregivers to speak to teachers in an informal setting.  Thank you to Marion Maywald for her organisation of 
the food and to the staff that assisted in the food preparation. 
 

University Visits & Surveys 
Tony Duggan from Adelaide University will speak to interested Year 12 students on Tuesday 2nd March 
(Week 6) during lesson 1 about courses offered at the university.  Joel Driver will present information on 
careers to all Year 10 students at this same time. 
 

Both Joel and Tony are available to speak to parents/caregivers on Wednesday 3rd March (4:30 to 6:00pm) 
for further information on courses offered by the University.  A booking sheet is outside my office. 
 

Flinders University will be hosting a Rural Health information evening on March 24th at the Renmark campus 
from 5pm.  There will be more information provided to students in the coming weeks. 
 

University of SA is researching why high-achieving students (i.e. Years 11 and 12 in an ATAR stream) from 
regional and rural South Australia are transitioning from school to university at lower rates than students in 
metropolitan areas. Some Year 11 and 12 students will be asked to participate in the study on Tuesday 30th 
March during their supervision lessons.  Consent forms will be issued to those students. 

Phil Valentine 
AP Senior School 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL MIDDLE SCHOOL 

 

The Year 9 students will participate in NAPLAN this year and we look forward to seeing some 
great results from these students. Your child was given information in regards to NAPLAN 
during Week 3 of the school term. If you didn’t receive it, I have attached the Departments 
privacy statement relating to the NAPLAN in this letter for you to read. We urge all students to 
participate and do their best and try to improve on their last results. Please feel free to 
contact me if there any concerns. 

Dion Higgins 
AP Middle School 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 

 

M&S Charges 2021 
Material & Services charges 2021 are set at $360.  The state government has raised the 
school card income threshold to help families with the cost of living. This means that families 
may be eligible to apply for a school card. School card application forms for 2021 are available 
from the school or www.sa.gov.au.  

 

FRONT OFFICE 
The front office is closed every Thursday from 2:30pm. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The Uniform Shop is open Tuesday and Thursday 8:30am-9:00am.  All uniforms need to be paid in full 
at time of purchase either by cash, EFTPOS or cheque. 
 

School Jackets will be arriving on 1st March 2021 and the Rugby tops will be arriving 3rd week in March, 
students will be notified when they arrive. 
 

BOOKROOM (Stationery and all payments) open Monday to Friday mornings before school 8:30am-9am. 
Felicity Ziegler - Business Manager 

http://www.sa.gov.au/


 
 



 
 



1:1 DEVICE – STUDENT PERSONAL COMPUTER 

 

Most students have brought their laptops to school and successfully reconnected them to 
the school system after our server rebuild during the holidays. This is encouraging as it will 
support students in their learning at school and home. 
 

For those that have yet to acquire a laptop, the Edunet portal is still open for purchases. To 
enter the Edunet site go to waikerie.technologyportal.com.au and use the access code 
whs2020. The Lenovo ThinkPad 11e Yoga 5th Gen is the recommended model. Once in 

the Edunet parent portal, follow the procedure to set up an account.  A device, accessories and insurance 
can then be selected. There are a number of different payment options available. Once the device is paid for, 
Edunet will deliver the device to the address specified in the order. Edunet has a support centre with service 
technicians to assist with any problems that may arise. They also have a professional vendor relationship 
with the school to ensure that parents are supported through the selecting, ordering, payment and delivery of 
the device to the student. 

Wayne Tyler 

ICT/Technology Coordinator 

 

2021 SPORTS NEWS 

 

2021 Waikerie High School Splash Carnival Results 
 

 

 

 

Final Points 

Position Team Points 

1st KING 496 

2nd RANDELL  493 

3rd RITCHIE 437 

4th CADELL 415 

 

Records Broken 

Name Event Old Record (year) New Time 

Ethan Johnson (King) U20 male 50 freestyle 27.30s E Johnson 2020 26.83 

 

Individual Medal Winners 

AGE GROUP WINNER (House) RUNNER-UP (House) 
U14 Male Flynn Andrew – RA  Mal Lloyd - RI 

U14 Female Sienna Lehmann – RA Courtney Ridley - KI 

U15 Male Blake Loffler - CA Harry Nitschke - RI 

U15 Female Ellen Kroehn – RA Natalia Hocking - KI 

U16 Male Keelan Johnson – KI Jack Simpfendorfer - RI 

U16 Female Taylah Gore - KI Felicity Arnold 

Open Male Ethan Johnson - KI Luan Kafexholli - RA 

Open Female Hayley Gore – KI 
Stella Thomas - RA 

Aaliyah Loffler - CA 

 
 
 
 
 
 

GOOD LUCK TO OUR SWIMMING SQUAD 

IN ADELAIDE ON MONDAY 1ST MARCH 

Report 
King House were again victorious in the Waikerie High School 
Splash Carnival. They have extended their winning run to the 
last six carnivals in a row, and 15 of the last 19 in total. 
 

Randell House came home strongly however, with the carnival 
being decided by the last relay of the day. Three points 
decided first and second place in one of the closest swimming 
carnivals in history! 
 

Ethan Johnson of King House was the lone record breaker on 
the day, breaking his own record from 2020 in the U20 Male 
50m Freestyle. 

http://www.waikerie.technologyportal.com.au/


2021 Interschool Swimming – Loxton 
 

Waikerie High School recently competed in the Riverland Interschool Swimming Carnival in Loxton. 
 

All students performed very well, with many students winning or placing in their events. 
 

What was more impressive though was the grit and determination shown by all team members. This team 
was one of the most dedicated teams I have had the pleasure of organising. 
 

Whilst our team results were below our expectations, they are also reflective of how well we have done in 
previous years also. 
 

Students now turn their attention to the Adelaide Swimming Carnival C Grade competition, next Monday. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PLACINGS 

Student Event/s 

GORE, Taylah Second Female U16 50m Breaststroke 
 

GUY, Harry Third Male U14 Freestyle Div 2 

HASHEMI, Arian Third Male U15 Freestyle Div 2 

HILTON, Kade Third Male U16 50m Freestyle Div 2 
 

JOHNSON, Ethan First Male U20 50m Butterfly 
Second Male U20 50m Freestyle Div 1 
Third Male U20 50m Breaststroke 
Second Male U20 100m Freestyle  
 

JOHNSON, Keelan First Male U16 50m Freestyle Div 1 
Second Male U16 50m Backstroke 
 

Relays Third Male U14 4x50m Freestyle Relay 
Second Male U16 4x50m Freestyle Relay 
 

 

Matthew McDonald 
HPE & Sports Coordinator 

 

CHAMPIONSHIP SHIELD 

1st Renmark  832 

2nd Glossop 737 

3rd Loxton 723 

4th  Waikerie 556 

MOST IMPROVED SHIELD 

1st Glossop  941.5 

2nd Renmark 855.5 

3rd Waikerie 747 

4th  Loxton 723 



SPORTS DAY EVENTS AT A GLANCE 2021 

FRIDAY, 12th MARCH 
 

MALE UNDER 14 UNDER 15 UNDER 16 OPEN 
     
Shot Put 9.40 9.20 9.00 8.40 

Javelin 9.20 9.40 8.40 9.00 

Discus 9.00 8.40 9.40 9.20 

100m A 10.31 10.39 10.47 10.55 

100m B 10.29 10.37 10.45 10.53 

200m  1.09 1.19 1.29 1.35 

400m 12.15 12.25 12.35 12.45 

800m 8.50 9.05 9.25 9.45 

Long Jump 1.31 10.46 10.10 11.20 

Triple Jump 12.25 11.25 1:00 10.15 

High Jump 10.46 10.10 11.30 12.20 

4x100m Relay 2.42 2.46 2.50 2.54 

 
Female Under 14 Under 15 Under 16 Open 

     

Shot Put 9.40 9.20 9.00 8.40 

Javelin 9.20 9.40 8.40 9.00 

Discus 9.00 8.40 9.40 9.20 

100m A 10.33 10.35 10.43 10.51 

100m B 10.25 10.33 10.41 10.49 

200m  1.03 1.09 1.15 1.21 

400m 12.20 12.30 12.40 12.50 

800m 8.50 9.05 9.25 9.45 

Long Jump 1.30 10.45 10.10 11.20 

Triple Jump 12.25 11.25 1:00 10.15 

High Jump 10.45 10.10 11.30 12.20 

4x100m Relay 2.25 2.31 2.37 2.43 

 

Ball Games Year 8 Year 9/10 Senior 
    
Boys/Boys Football Relay 1.55 1.50 1.45 

Girls/Boys Circle Gap 11.11 11:08 11:05 

Mixed Soccer Relay 11.45 11.40 11.35 

Mixed Spoke Relay 2.10 2:05 2:00 

 
 

FOOD BREAK FROM 11:45am – 12:15pm Food available at the school canteen situated in the 
clubhouse 

 
WEDNESDAY March 10 @ Rec Centre Oval (during Lesson 1) 

 

Male Hurdles 9.25 9.40 9.50 9.55 

Female Hurdles 9.20 9.30 9.30 9.45 

Male 1500m 10:05 9.51 9.36 9.21 

Female 1500m 10.05 9.51 9.36 9.21 

 
 

UNDER 14 UNDER 15 UNDER 16 OPEN 



 

2021 YEAR 8 CAMP 

 

The Year 8 Camp is one of the highlights for students starting at Waikerie High School. 
While on camp, students participate in a range of fun and challenging cooperative activities, 
designed to enhance teamwork, relationship building, communication and self-confidence. 
The relationships and skills students develop over the three days are vital as they begin 
their high school journey. 
 

The High School was a buzz of excitement on the Tuesday morning, as staff and students 
prepared to depart for Adelaide. After a noisy bus-ride, we arrived at our first destination: Latitude. 
Students enjoyed one and a half hours of activities, including: trampolining, rock climbing, sky-walk, and 
the Grid… a ninja-parkour, super-tough, obstacle course designed to put student’s focus on problem 
solving, strength and courage to the ultimate test. 
 

Having exerted some energy (but with plenty still in reserve), we headed to the Big 4 West Beach Caravan 
Park. Students were allocated their sleeping arrangements and given some free-time to explore the park 
before dinner. 
 

Day two was a fun-filled day of water-based activities at the West Lakes Aquatics Centre. Students 
enjoyed a range of activities including surfing, sailing, snorkelling, and kayaking, while learning about 
water safety from the friendly aquatics instructors. 
 

After a full day of outdoor aquatics and a delicious dinner, we headed to Marion Bowland for some ten-pin 
bowling; the students had an absolute ball (pardon the pun)! 
 

On the final day we packed up camp and headed to the Adelaide Zoo. After a jam-packed two days of 
activities, the leisurely stroll around the Zoo was much-needed change of pace for both staff and students. 
 

Overall, the Year 8 Camp was a huge success, with all students demonstrating the School’s values of 
respect, responsibility, trust, achievement, and community at the various activities attended. Over the 
three days, our Year 8 students embraced many new experiences and had a wonderful time getting to 
know one another… many memories were created, many friendships were formed, and so much fun was 
had by all. 
 

‘Thank you’ to all the families who donated food, snacks and drinks for the camp; these contributions were 
greatly appreciated. Lastly, a huge ‘Thank you’ to Daniel Pierce, Bec Barker, Janine Grieger, Andrew 
Hayman and Callan Smart whose support and assistance over the three days enabled the camp to be 
such a massive success. 
 

YEAR 8 CAMPERS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nicole Andrew 
Year 8 HG Teacher 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

The Ramco Netball will be 
celebrating 75 years this year 
and we would like to do a 
reunion where we play against 
BSR on the 15th May. Anyone 
that can help us with former players, photos, 
memorabilia or any info would be appreciated.  
 

PLEASE FEEL FREE TO INVITE ANYONE 
YOU KNOW THAT HAS HAD SOMETHING 
TO DO WITH THE CLUB OVER THE YEARS. 
 

Contact Kelly Chamberlain 0409412815 or 
chamby_25@hotmail.com 
 

 
 

 
 
 

mailto:chamby_25@hotmail.com


 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER Please find attached an updated roster. Thank you to everyone who 
has offered to help. Please consider volunteering by returning the slip below, preferably to 
the canteen or the front office. It is not hard and it is a great way to meet teachers and 
students. The children are very polite and appreciate having volunteers serve them. 
 

Working in the canteen only involves serving the children for 20 minutes at recess and 40 
minutes at lunch (with minimum help cleaning up). If you can only help at lunch time, that is still extremely 
helpful. 
 

If you are unable to help serve in the canteen, please consider helping by way of donating products. For 
example, Carrots, Capsicums, Onions, Cucumbers, Tomatoes, Avocadoes, Lettuce, Corn Kernels (frozen 
or tin), Tins of Crushed Tomatoes, Milo, Sugar, Grated Cheese, BBQ Sauce, Pasta Sauce, Tomato 
Sauce, Tins of Crushed Pineapple. 
 

CANTEEN MENUS are attached. 
 
SPORTS DAY 
There will be canteen facilities available with a range of hot food, drinks, rolls, sandwiches. I need help on 
Sports Days, so if you would like to assist in the canteen, please let me know or just pop in. EFTPOS is 
available. 
 

INTERSCHOOL SPORTS DAY will be held at Waikerie this year. Canteen facilities will be available with a 
range of food and drinks. This is a really big day, so if you are able to help in the canteen, can you please 
let me know. You don’t have to help all day, just whenever you can will be appreciated. EFTPOS is 
available. 
 

For any queries about the above, please phone Marion on 8541 3097 or 0417 897 295, or pop into the 
Canteen. 

Marion Maywald 
Canteen Manager 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

CANTEEN HELPERS 
Marion Maywald (Canteen Manager – Telephone 8541 3097 or 0417 897 295) 

 

I am prepared to be rostered in the Canteen     YES  ☐  NO  ☐ 

 
 
I would prefer to work: 

    Once/month   ☐ 
 

    Twice/term   ☐ 
 

    Once/term   ☐ 
 
 

I am available ONLY on: 

    Monday   ☐ 
 

    Tuesday   ☐ 
 

    Wednesday   ☐ 
 

    Thursday   ☐ 
 

    Friday    ☐ 

 
I am not able to assist as a helper but would like to make a donation of $________ 
 
Helpers Name: __________________________________ Mobile: _____________________________ 
 
 
Email address: ____________________________________________________ 

 

WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN IS 

OPERATED WITH THE ASSISTANCE OF 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS.  



 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 



UNIFORM SHOP INFORMATION 

 

 

WAIKERIE HIGH SCHOOL 
UNIFORM SHOP 

CURRENT PRICE LIST 
ALL SIZES 

 

HAT $9 

POLO SHIRTS $35 

JACKETS $69 

PE SHIRT $32 

SPORT SHORT (BLACK) $28 

BOYS SHORTS $34 

BOYS TROUSERS $39 

GIRLS DRESS $60 

GIRLS SKIRT $60 

GIRLS SHORTS $38 

GIRLS PANTS $45 

GIRLS TIGHTS $12 

SCARVES $13 
 
 
 
 


